Hyundai elantra 2013 engine

Using this website, vehicle owners report any mechanical problems they experience in their
vehicles in the form of complaints. These complaints help automakers improve reported
problems, and they also help car buyers decide whether to buy a certain vehicle or not. The
majority of these complaints have to do with the engine, wheels, brakes, electrical system, and
fuel system. Some people look at the number of complaints only to decide whether the vehicle
is good or not. However, they need to consider the type of reported complaints and the required
repair options and repair costs. Unfortunately, the Hyundai Elantra's problems required very
high repair costs making new buyers hesitate to buy this vehicle. The goal of this article is to
help the new buyer make an informed decision about buying the Hyundai Elantra or not. The
article also aims to assist current owners in predicting the type of problems they will face and at
which mileage along with suggested repair costs and repair options. In this article, we will start
with a quick overview of the Hyundai Elantra. Then, we will summarize the most reported
complaints to carcomplaints. We will include information about the problem category; problem
suggested repair cost and option, and problem rank. We will also include information about the
mileage at which the problem mostly occurs. In this section, we would like to start with a quick
high-level overview of the Hyundai Elantra by highlighting the main characteristics and different
advantages of getting this vehicle as new. According to cars. The vehicle is mostly featured for
the large cargo space, very roomy cabin, and great fuel economy. The Hyundai Elantra seats up
to five passengers and gets from 26 to 28 miles per gallon on city roads and 37 to 38 miles per
gallon on the highways. The vehicle comes with a four-wheel-drive and provides up to
horsepower. This vehicle comes with a 1. The fuel tank capacity for the Hyundai Elantra is After
the overview of the Hyundai Elantra, this section summarizes the most reported complaints to
carcompliants. A total of complaints were reported that have to do with the engine, wheels,
brakes, electrical system, and fuel system. Unfortunately, the most reported complaints about
the Hyundai Elantra are related to its engine with a total of complaints. These complaints have
to do with engine ticking, failure, shaking, and losing acceleration. Engine ticking is the most
reported engine problem for the Hyundai Elantra, with a total of 29 reported complaints. Owners
of vehicles around 70, miles indicated that their engine keeps ticking whenever they run their
vehicle without a clear reason. Engine failure is a very common problem with the Hyundai
Elantra, with a total of 27 reported complaints from vehicles around 70, miles. Several people
reported that their engine keeps shaking and vibrating without a clear reason or a warning sign.
The website did not include information about repair options and repair costs. Another group of
people reported issues with engine losing acceleration without a clear reason. Their vehicles
would experience engine stalling despite regular maintenance. For this problem, the website
also did not include information about repair options or repair costs. These complaints were
mostly related to issues with premature tire wear, a tire blows out, bubbles in the tire wall, and
issues with the tire pressure gauge. More than 18 complaints were received from 30, miles
vehicle owners. They indicated premature tire wear that required either new tires, DIY repairs, or
wheel alignment. Other owners mentioned that their Hyundai tire would blow out without a clear
reason or warning signs. The problem was resolved by towing the vehicle and replacing the tire.
Some owners complained that their vehicle's tires have some bubbles in the wall. The last
problem we would like to highlight in the Hyundai Elantra's tires is gauge alert failure. About
eight people reported that their vehicle's pressure gauge alert keeps coming out without a clear
reason. These complaints have to do with some weird noise coming from the brakes, brakes
squeaking, brakes failure and brakes were locking up. The majority of reported brakes
complains indicated grinding noises whenever the brakes are used. This grinding noise was
mostly resolved by either replacing the rotors and pads or resurfacing the rotor. Brake failure
was another very common problem with the Hyundai Elantra. Brakes squeaking is another very
common problem with this vehicle, and it usually occurs at vehicles around 19, miles. The
problem is usually resolved by replacing the brakes as well. Lastly, several owners had issues
with their brakes locking up without a clear reason, and there were no previous warning signs.
The fourth reported problem category for the Hyundai Elantra has to do with the electrical
system with a total of 43 reported complaints. These complaints were either related to the
engine not starting, battery failure, issues starting, and electrical malfunction. The
most-reported electrical problem with the Hyundai Elantra caused the engine not to start. This
problem was resolved by either replacing the inhibitor switch, reprogramming, replacing
ignition, or replacing the shifter assembly. Battery failure is a common electrical problem with
Hyundai Elantra vehicles around 70, miles. At least one owner reported smelling melting rubber
odor whenever starting the vehicle. He indicated that the problem was related to electrical
issues with his 57, miles vehicle without indicating information about repair options and repair
costs. In addition to the engine, wheels, brakes, and electrical problems, there was a group of
other reported problems about the Hyundai Elantra to carcomplaints. Since these problems

were reported less frequently, we grouped them under this section. These problems are related
to the fuel system, suspension, interior, body and paint, and steering system. The vehicle
doesn't get the promised miles per gallon by the dealership. Suspension problems where are
also common with the Hyundai Elantra. Most of the reported complaints are related to unstable
suspension, vehicle swaying like a boat on the highways, very bad performance on snow, and
issues with shaking and rattling. Many Hyundai Elantra owners reported frustration regarding
internal problems with their vehicles. Some of them mentioned that the radio doesn't work
properly, others complained about issues with Bluetooth and GPS not working. Furthermore, a
couple of owners complained that the dashboard is too bright and distracts them from driving.
Fewer complaints were reported regarding issues with the vehicle's body and paint. Some of
these issues include peeling paint, leaking water to the vehicle's interior, creaking noises, and
cracking paint. Similar to the body and paint problems, steering problems were not reported
frequently by the Hyundai Elantra owners. The reported problems indicated that the vehicle
would pull on one side; steering might be very loose or very hard. Steering complaints were not
associated with any repair options or repair costs. Luckily, transmission problems were not
reported as frequent as engine problems with the Hyundai Elantra. Only 11 complaints were
reported regarding issues with shifting, weird noises coming out of the transmission, and
transmission slipping. The majority of reported Hyundai Elantra problems have to do with the
engine, wheels, brakes, electrical system, and fuel system. Most reported complaints required
relatively high repair cost raising red flags about this vehicle. In this article, we intended to help
current Hyundai Elantra owners to learn what type of mechanical problems they should expect.
Once they know the problems, they can also predict the type of repair and repair costs they
might need. In addition to current owners, we target new buyers and allow them to make an
informed decision about whether to buy the Hyundai Elantra. According to reported complaints
and repairs costs, this vehicle might not be the best option for new buyers as it can cost them
significant repair prices anytime. Why Us? How it works What we do Blog. All Rights Reserved.
Popular searches. My notifications My Account. More about the Elantra. Overview Overview
Most Popular. GLS 4dr Sedan 1. Starting MSRP. Drivetrain Drivetrain Drive type Front wheel
drive Transmission 6-speed shiftable automatic. Fuel tank capacity Engine Engine Torque lb-ft
rpm Base engine size 1. Power Feature Power Feature 1 one-touch power windows yes Power
mirrors yes remote keyless power door locks yes Heated mirrors yes. Instrumentation
Instrumentation low fuel level warning yes clock yes external temperature display yes trip
computer yes tachometer yes. Front leg room Rear hip Room Rear leg room Rear shoulder
room Dimensions Dimensions Front track Length Curb weight lbs. Cargo capacity, all seats in
place Ground clearance 5. Drag Coefficient 0. Height EPA interior volume Wheel base Width
Rear track Sponsored cars related to the Elantra. Suspension Suspension four-wheel
independent suspension yes torsion beam rear suspension yes MacPherson strut front
suspension yes Stabilizer bar stabilizer bar yes. Warranty Warranty Basic 5 yr. Drivetrain 10 yr.
Rust 7 yr. Roadside 5 yr. Inventory See Elantra Inventory. Sign Up. Beige, cloth Gray, cloth. See
Elantra Inventory. Reliability indicates how models have performed in the past, providing the
basis for predicting how the vehicles will hold up in the year ahead. These charts provide the
most comprehensive reliability information available to consumers. Based on information
received from our latest subscriber survey, our reliability history charts give you a rundown on
how used vehicles are holding up in 17 potential trouble spots, ranging from the engine,
transmission, and brakes to power equipment and the electrical system. Learn more about car
Reliability. The Reliability score is based on our latest subscriber survey of Hyundai Elantra
owners. The owner comments describe problems respondents experienced with this vehicle.
Bluetooth , voice control commands, steering wheel controls, portable music device interface e.
Dealer replaced the camera and associated electronics". I purchased and installed a new
camera and that solved the problem. Replaced under warranty May ". Hyundai covered this
under warranty by replacing the backup camera". It was covered by the warranty, but newer
versions of the extended warranty would not cover it. Had to be replaced. Is Higher That 80
Degrees. Washes Out! Details are too small to be easily seen. Main route needs to be much
more alient and indicated in 3D, as with my Garmin. Very difficult to see in sunlight". I was
unable to use many features: streaming podcasts, phone, navigation, etc. Instantly the display
went black, and the unit would not turn back on. It has to be reset by pulling the fuse to
depower it and replacing it. Had to bring it to the dealer. After a couple minutes, audio reverts
back to radio or CD. Expensive and not covered by warranty. Pressing the screen sometimes
does not have an effect, or, a neighboring key is entered making its use for navigation very
difficult. We have tried to use a soft stylus for entries but this only helps a bit. Dealer attempted
recalibration, no effect. It's out of warranty so we are stuck". We could override the time from
the satellites but we prefer the minutes to be accurate if not the hours. The GPS also loses itself

at times but it recovers sooner or later. That seems to happen in downtown areas most
frequently where we're needing it's guidance. Our unit doesn't have traffic updates. Fortunately
our Android phones help us out with most of these problems. Needed to be relpaced". It doesn't
know where it is and does not recognize properly when screen is touched to enter information.
Cannot be repaired. That is not possible for me with my limited income. Other than that, though,
this GPS seems to get confused easily like it's having problems finding a signal from one of the
satellites at times, even when we're on roads that existed back in this map version. These days
we almost always use our phones for navigation. It would not line up with the numbers or
letters. It would give you numbers or letters next to what you actually pressed. Voice commands
not usually understood by car. Keeps resetting to wrong states, etc". Gives wrong directions
and doesn't have streets that have existed for at least 10 years. I stopped using the system due
to inaccuracies and now I use my phone for nav". When you touch a letter or number some
other unrelated letter or number displays. It takes several tries to get the correct character to
display". Voice commands never seem to work for me, even after a tutorial. Had to be replaced".
Navigation system sporadic. Example: select a number or letter and different one appears.
Makes system un-usable. IE Call Name, then the system says must agree to use navigator, then
the system says tell us what you want to do, then you might have to tell it call name multiple
times before it does what you want it to do". Also frequently did not pair before we were
moving". Attempted to fix it several times and still does not work". Hyundai knew it was a
manufacturing problem, but not recall worthy. Car was in dealer a few times, but not able to fix ha ha! The unit should have a priority order in which to choose with which phone to pair but
that has never worked. We've had NO problems connecting these phones to other devices,
including rental cars that we've gotten for various reasons. Phone numbers had to be entered
manually into that system but, then, we'd be better off doing that here. This system doesn't
adapt to the way we say names at all so WE have to adapt to IT to get it to call the people with
whom we want to talk. We've talked to a Hyundai dealer's repair department about this but they
said that the unit would probably need to be replaced. Pairing for making phone calls works
fine. Its an annoyance that I just haven't taken the time to fix. My iPhone will not pair with the
Hyundai radio. Was told by the Hyundai dealer that they needed to install a brand new head unit
in order to resolve the problem. Otherwise, the sound system and radio work just fine. We wish
that we could get back the Bluetooth system that we had in our Elantra. It was MUCH better than
the one in this car. We tried to get it fixed over a year ago but the fix didn't help at all. If you
want it to connect to another device then you have to do that manually and then it won't leave
the new device. We've recently replaced our previous 3 smartphones with newer smartphones
and all 6 phones paired easily with other Bluetooth devices but the new phones don't work any
better with the Bluetooth system than our old phones did. This car seems to need more
maintenance than our other cars ever needed especially for needing new tires but overall it
hasn't been a bad car. But the Bluetooth problems here will make me consider other brands of
cars in the future. Two phones is useless trying to connect. Bluetooth for the tablet is not worth
the effort; I just connect it with a 6mm cord". It takes hours of sitting at the dealership each
time". The stupid part u have buy out dated Hyundai cable 30 pin. Doesn't work with 8 pin".
Dealer replaced entire system, including GPS". I presently can get calls in but need to dial to
place calls them my system will work". There's supposed to be a priority order for the car
connecting to devices but that's never worked as described or as it worked in our Elantra. The
car either connects to the same phone that it has last connected or it doesn't connect with any
phone at all, until we manually start a connection. Some phones will work fine for awhile and
then suddenly can't connect to the car for a few days but then can connect again later on. We've
had at least 8 phones during the time that we've had this car and the connection problems have
happened with all of them as far as I remember. None of these phones ever had problems
connecting to any other devices. Sometimes even when the phone DOES connect, there are still
problems. I've tried to call someone shortly after getting in the car but it will tell me that it can't
call at the moment because it's still downloading the Contacts list which isn't that large for any
of these phones. After a few minutes then I'll be able to make my call. Fortunately this doesn't
seem to have blocked anyone calling us. We so wish that we could have the Bluetooth system
that was in our Elantra instead of this one. It didn't download contacts or anything like that but it
was so much more dependable than the current system. At approx. I took back to dealer who
said radio could not be fixed. Electronic problem. This has passed and they work OK now.
Haven't read the manual on how to work it but labels look pretty self-explanatory". It sometimes
lasts for half an hour or more, but finally "sets" again. Very annoying". Just sporadic issues so
hard to fix". It continually tells me it is not in a workable mode to use the blootooth phone
system. Is un USble with sun roof open". There are more options that I guess we could use but
our experiences with them haven't been consistent enough for us to continue to use them. The

big problem for use is that it's not very good at understanding what we're saying. It certainly
has never adapted to the way that we say things. We've learned that we have to pronounce all
names the way it says them if we want it to choose any names that are even similar to what we
want. It also seems to be very sensitive to background noises that are occurring as we're
driving. I've had to roll down my window to increase the background noise level before I could
get it to recognize my commands. And if there's too much background noise then it's
undependable, too. Again, the system that was in our Elantra was much more dependable for
voice commands than this one is. Granted that there were many less names in the Contacts list
that it could choose from but it seemed to adapt to the way we said things better and it seemed
to adjust better to background noise. Antilock system ABS , parking brake, master cylinder,
calipers, rotors, pulsation or vibration, squeaking, brake failure or wear. Sensors had to be
replaced. When the brakes are applied in those conditions there is too much noise and the
performance of the brakes is degraded". The dealership checked on warranty coverage and
replacing the calipers will be covered. The rotors and pads may not be covered". At that time
the mechanic indicated that when he checked my brakes that he felt they needed to be
prepared. He assured me that my brakes were worn and should be repaired. Tire dealer
recommended that the rear brake pads were worn,". I suggested cable was seized, but they
replaced the caliper and modified the pads. I left the dealership, felt the brake dragging, pulled
into a nearby lot and did a it was winter. Went back and they replaced the c". This prevents the
pad from retracting when the parking brake is released. The brake pads stick in the caliper
bracket. This is not a problem with parking brake inside the rotor hat. Our Toyota Corolla went
with no issues.. The dealer said we'd been lucky to get miles". Had to replace pads to get it
stopped". I was very upset as the car did not have any unusual wear and tear. Dealership could
not give me a good reason why this happened. However they did substantially reduce the cost
of the replacement. Much to my dismay in the Fall of front brakes needed replacing again! It
appears to me there is a problem with the brakes on this car. Front rotors rusted and wore badly
and required replacement,". I thought my mechanic was playing a prank on me at first as I've
never had to replace brakes on a brand new car with mileage this low. Unfortunately, it was no
joke and we did indeed need new brakes. This car needed back brake replacement at 50, KM
and front at 80, km. Interestingly usually the front should go first? Never had to replace these at
miles in any other car". Brakes made grinding sound and pulsated". All the dealer did was he
kept replacing the brake pads and resurfacing the rotors which s". Rusty inside face of front
discs". This is not a problem when the parking brake is inside the rotor hat. What a company! I
drive extremely slowly in snow, or on the highway, because I have no confidence the car will
stop when I need it to, without excessive force on the bra". I had to take it to 3 different places,
complaining about the noise, before someone finally thought to check the rotors as well as the
pads. The pads had been fine when I bought the car, but because of being driving on
worn-down rotors, they ended up needing to be replaced also, upping the cost of the repair". My
94 Tempo didn't require any rotor or drum failures in over km under the same conditions. Cost
of new rotors is exorbitant whether dealer or independent shop. Brake pads also priced
ridiculously high. Labor is what it is. Took a while to return to normal after driving. My other
elantra bought 6 months later did not have this problem. Dealer did put brand new brakes on car
at no charge and fun". Four rotors were warped from the factory and needed Grinding and
resurfacing". Happened on both left and right rotors. No resolution". I was afraid they would
stop working as good as they needed to work. Trips to the dealer show the pads and calipers to
be within normal range. Their explanation is that this loud sound in normal. It is not the normal
ABS sound I've heard in all". Took it back to the dealership and found my brake pads on front
were worn down with only 13k miles.. Dealership sent a message to Hyundai and replaced pads
with no cost to me". Dealer keeps saying they do not see any problems but can't explain the
noise. Would appreciate any insight you might have. Thank you". It sounds like metal to metal.
Hyundai dealer has told me that they are aware of the problem but no recall. Told dealership,
mechanic drove with me and said it was normal noise. Looking online numerous people are
having this issue with Elantras". Alternator, starter, hybrid battery and related systems, regular
battery, battery cables, engine harness, coil, ignition switch, electronic ignition, distributor or
rotor failure, spark plugs and wires failure. It took one experienced Hyundai technician to figure
it out". It went bad. There was also a grounding issue to the rear lights in the wiring. I feel that's
unreasonable for a new vehicle". The first time the auto guy touched it and it started working
again. The second time they replaced the lightbulb. This time started a week ago and I haven't
taken it in yet". I found out the key was the left tail light will turn off the middle brake light when
out. It was more of an inconvenience than a problem". Good to Go! Keep burning out. They
seem to fail fairly frequently". There is an alternative cooler burning bulb that fits and works or
LED is even better. I fiddled with it for a while and it worked again. Dealer blew it out with

compressed air". The car was still operable, but one cannot drive a car that cannot signal turns.
I have since learned how to do it myself, wish it was a simpler process". This was in a two
month period from March to April ". I also had to replace all taillights and the license plate
lights. A few weeks later the right front headlamp failed and had to be repplaced". Dealer could
not adjust. Headlight housing started to collect water and subsequent replacement revealed it
had been broken and repaired with epoxy? I've had a few go out three times already, and
sometimes they temporarily short out, occasionally going out while driving. Something seems
to be wrong with the electrical. Was the harness and it had to be replaced. The headlights also
flashed on and off for a second". Have to jiggle switches in various configurations until they go
off". Fuse had prematurely died". I complained to the service manager, but nothing really done
to change or refund money fo". Sometimes we could not open the doors with the fab. Then the
doors would unlock and lock in rapid succession as we approached the car or tried to lock it".
Required door handle replacement. The air pumps at two gas stations were frozen and
unusable. I went to my usual repair shop and added air to tires that were low. Next day, the
same indicator was lit again. I returned to the same shop and was told that one or more tire
monitors may be faulty and need replacement. Got it repaired. It remains broken. I have had to
replace every one of them. The headlights and interior lights are OK, so I conclude they used
poor quality bulbs when building the car. The replacement bulbs have been OK. Shocks or
struts, ball joints, tie rods, wheel bearings, alignment, steering linkage includes rack and pinion
, power steering pumps and hoses, leaks , wheel balance, springs or torsion bars, bushings,
electronic or air suspension. Many alignments and new tires have not made a difference". I am
constantly fighting with the steering wheel to keep this car going straight". Told To Me by
Alignment Tech. A sprocket was replaced and the noise went away". Replaced under warranty".
We replaced the struts and added rock salt in the trunk but it still does not do well with bumps
and potholes". Impact on tires and ride". Rear springs may have also become unseated. It
almost feels as if the wheels lose contact with the road. This can lead to a feeling of losing
control. My experience has been that the shocks and struts just were not durable enough to
deal with several hundred highway miles every week. I have replaced both". Luckily, the front
coil springs have an added warranty for , so I was covered. It was the front anti-sway bar links.
The steering feel is particularly wonky, giving strange feedback in turns. Lots of noise in other
parts of the suspension. Right now I chalk it up to excessive wear as it has gotten older. Had
use backroads and lower speed to get home and to dealer for repair. While I was in the dealer,
they upgraded my computer. It created an error that caused a sporadic failure in the accelerator
pedal. It was fixed with a patch. Had front left axle replaced - problem solved". They stated the
part we needed was on back order". I rotate and maintain my tires like clockwork and the first
set was worn out in 20, miles. Those were replaced with Michelin Defenders and those wore out
in 20, There is a problem on these cars with tire wear". It's wearing the tires in a cupping way
and the tires than can't be rotated because the road noise is too loud. This car has a fixed,
non-adjustable rear trailing arm". Im replacing tires due to excessive wear probably every K
miles. I bought this car new, have had it aligned, and regularly rotate, maintain pressure and
balance. Im very finicky but can't solve this problem. The garage acknowledged to me this is a
known issue on the Elantra due to a solid rear end. The car was past its warranty period. Repair
was covered under manufacturer drive train warranty". Took to a Hyundai dealer, they verified
that the axle nut was loose. I asked how could it come loose, there is a cotter pin or tab that
should prevent the axle nut from turning; was told there is a tab and the nuts sometimes come
loose. I disagreed, said if axle nuts come loose, there is risk of wheels falling off. I had assumed
the work would be under the power train warranty but was told that's not the case the wording
in the warranty is a little iffy. I said I thought Hyundai should cover anyway, axle nuts shouldn't
come loose, especially with only mileage. But I let that slide, paid and told them I would contact
corporate. I contacted Hyundai consumer affairs, sent an email as they requested describing the
issue, they said the axle nut was in fact not covered by the power train warranty; but they
refunded my payment as a one-time goodwill. I won't be going back to that Hyundai dealer. Was
covered under warranty by dealership". Discovered at pre-purchase inspection. Hyundai dealer
repaired under warranty after purchase". Turned out to be a gap in the caulking in assembly placing the windshield. It was a " gap. Found by replacing the windshield". Paint is coming off
interior trim. Fogging of instrument displays". Happens often during heavy rain, water enters
car via glasses compartment in cabin ceiling, possibly from sunroof". I live in NorCal; it's not
crazy weather with temp swings, but they're going and they're really expensive to replace". We
have brought it intp the dealership twice to be repaired and the problem is still ocurring. Vehicle
is quite noisy on the highway from road noise". No one has been able to correct it". We're
looking at another car different brand. It's rated well and the bad issue is it's noisy That's per
CR's review. CR used to rate how loud things were. Wish it would go back to that. Dealer said

they replaced the mirror but the noise is still there. Even after taping all the seems in the door,
hood and widow". Believe its caused by wheel wells. Have to almost double volume on radio to
hear it". The radio has to be turned up a notch or two". Engine rebuild or replacement, cylinder
head, head gasket, turbo or supercharger, timing chain or timing belt. Paid for by warranty".
After starting it again, the engine had a ticking noise. A mechanic told me it was a valve ticking.
It is irritating and concerning about the future of the engine. So far the car still operates fine.
Had the short block replaced along with a gasket kit, timing cover and all headbolts". It's
obvious and scares me. At miles, the engine had to be replaced. The dealership saw how clean
the car engine was and didn't dispute having to replace the engine. I have all the records and it
was nice they didn't ask for them. Now, I'm waiting a year and will toss it sell it with little value
in return for it. We're dumping both cars - Kia and Hyundai and getting one already planned that
maintains value and is built well and isn't that much more exp". Car still pings often when
shifting gear, specially if cold. New engine does not knock They had to replace the block. It was
probably similar issue to recall for other vehicles. It was covered by the warranty. The dealer
supplied a loaner car". Hyundai replaced the engine minus the head with a new one at no cost".
Work was done under the warrantee". Hyundai replaced the short block on warranty with
lifetime warranty in the new engine". It had 5, miles left under warrentary they replaced the
motor. Noticed hight pitched squealing when pressing on accelerator. Took it to Hyundai and
they rebuilt the engine. I keep waiting for the next issue and this car doesn't disappoint me. My
plan is to ditch it in the next months so I don't get nailed with another issue. Money's tight and
it's scary owning this thing and the warranty will end soon. It is a month out of warranty but
Hyundai is going to cover the engine replacement. After talking to the mechanic, it was
determined that one of my cylinders had low compression and a total engine replacement would
be neccessary. Since I'm not the original owner, it wasn't covered under the warranty.
Apparently, this model, with this engine, is a well-known problem among the local mechanics.
We've seen this before isn't something you want to hear when you thought you bought a car
that would last over , miles. The car was two months off warranty, so I had to pay for labor.
Manufacture replaced the short block of the engine after showing maintenance records. Have
heard others with similar problem, engine caught fire from non dealer mechanic. And without
maintenance record the manufacturer will not start replacement process. While driving, when
you take your foot off of the gas, the engine dies. This means that you could be on the highway
or a local street and all you have to do is lift your foot off of the gas and it dies. You have to put
it in neutral and re-start it, while other cars are coming you at high rates of speed and you are
slowing down. It is an extremely dangerous car to own. We found many complaints about this
just by Googling it. Hundai did replace our engine. Had 52K miles on the vehicle. I took it to the
Hyundai dealer and they told me that I needed a new engine. I had the oil changed every 5K
miles. This should not have happened. I bought this car on your ". I was never told why but got
a complete engine rebuild under warranty". Not sure of exact problems, but had something to
do with pistons or rings". The problem was piston slap". Did not affect drivability. There was a
TSB on this problem and Hyundai replaced the engine under warranty". Was told that this
dealership has replaced approx. Covered under warranty". Brought car into dealer. They said
engine was failing at 98, miles. They replaced the engine and intake manifold at no charge. The ,
mile warranty worked out quite well. We read that it was a common problem with Elantra. Car
had an extended warranty so after some arguing, they finally agreed to replace the short block
under the warranty. Engine rebuild and rental replacement covered by warranty. Fortunately had
all maintenance records to show the car was maintained and the fault was due to maintenance.
Manufacturer replace the inside part of the engine at minimal cost. According to mechanic other
cars has engine fire, or not replace due to no records. So very weary about Hyundai. Found the
engine was throwing metal We had a limited warrenty but not sure that is why hyundai replaced
with rebuilt engine but they wouldn't cover labor. We assume they knew engines were failing in
these cars but didn't want to admit it or issue broad recall". Hyundai fixed it at no charge to me
as it seemed to be a known major issue with the engine. Runs fine now. Dealer had , mile
warranty and engine replacement was covered with warranty on new engine! After my husband
insisted, they admitted the issue and the manufacturer replaced the engine. Paint fading,
chalking, cracking, or peeling , loose interior and exterior trim or moldings, rust. Wheel center
on one wheel dislodged and lost". Dealer repaired at no charge". Hit a bump even a small one
car bottoms out, ice build up cracks the fender liner and entire plastic front bumper. Happened
two winters in a row. AND this car handles terribly in winter roads! NOT a cold". After 12 months
the wood trim started cracking in multiple spots and Hyundai refuses to fix it or replace. Also,
our leather steering wheel began to peel and looks very bad. Hyundai also refused to fix the
steering wheel claiming it was normal wear and tear. Of course, there was no way this was
normal. While I love the look of the Elantra I would never buy one again due to additional issues.

Had to have it fixed out my own pocket. One month later found paint failure on the driver's side
mirror and the driver's side passenger door. Have decided that Hyundai doesn't know how to
paint cars am changing cars". It frequently chips and is so thin in some areas that the
undercoat can be seen thru it. Around 2 years old it started to rust around any small chips.
Eventually the paint started to peel around many of the chipped areas. While researching the
issue on recalls. I have to make an apt for chips that have rusted on my car". It was not cooling
as it should. I took it to a dealer yesterday. I was told there was a slow leak in the system and
the mechanic could not find where. They refilled the cooling fluid and added a dye. We are to
return in 2 weeks for them to check it". Took it to the dealer. It had 55K miles and was still under
warranty. Took a few days to the the new compressor. It is working fine now and no charges
from the dealer. I was very satisfied with their service and warranty. Thought that this should
have been covered by the extended warranty, but it wasn't. When the engine is replaced after it
fails at 60, miles. The technicians had to fill the system with dye and have me drive it for a week
to find the coolant leak. The repair was not covered by the extended warranty. The car ac was
not as cold. The car would stutter and sometimes it would turn off. I changed the map sensor, it
improves but I was still having the same issues. So I changed the fuel pump assembly and that
improved the car's performance, but now the ac was cool. In hot days you couldn't feel the ac at
all. I will be ordering a new ac compressor and installing it with a friend. I will sent you a
feedback when I'm done. Dashboard lighting failed and had to have that console showing
speedometer, etc. I had to put it on the fastest fan speed to get any sort of cooling effect in the
summer and it got to the point it did not keep up. I read about the possible solutions and ended
up ordering a replacement fan blower motor and resistor. That did the trick for keeping the car
cool in the summer, it just doesn't seem as quiet as it was when new. The passenger area
doesn't cool down or warm up as it should in more extreme weather. Everything seemed to be
working but I finally figured out the the motor was not blowing fast enough to push the air. I
bought a cheaper non-oem blower motor and resistor to I stall myself. While they weren't a
perfect fit they ended up doing the job well enough to make me happy. Dealer replaced
condenser and problem went away". Remains a problem. Not blowing cold". Sign In. Become a
Member. Remember Me. Not a member? Need further assistance? Please call Member Services
at Unlock Ratings. New Used Hyundai Elantra Change Vehicle. This version of the Elantra was a
well-rounded competitor with rankings near the top of our small-sedan Ratings. An easy car
with which to live, the Hyundai combines nimble handling with comfort and a well-controlled
ride. The car also offers a neatly laid out and well-equipped interior. However, the coupe-like
stylling dictates a beltline that swoops upward toward the rear. This can impede the view to the
rear quarters. There are 3 recalls on this vehicle. Learn More. Overall Reliability. Most Common
Trouble Spots. Common Trouble Spot. See all Potential Trouble Spots. View Recalls. Worse
Better. Overall Reliability Verdict. Engine Major. Engine Minor. Engine Cooling. Transmission
Major. Transmission Minor. Drive System. Fuel System. Electric System. Climate System. Body
Integrity. Body Hardware. Power Equipment. In-car Electronics. Show More Trouble Spots.
Show Fewer Trouble Spots. Based on information received from our latest subscriber survey for
about , vehicles, our reliability history charts give you a rundown on how through vehicles are
holding up in 17 potential trouble spots, ranging from the engine, transmission, and brakes to
power equipment and the electrical system. NA indicates that we did not receive a large enough
sample size to provide data for a specific year. An X indicates that the vehicle was not
manufactured for a specific year. What Owners Say. Dealer replaced the camera and associated
electronics" Michael B. Replaced under warranty May " George N. Hyundai covered this under
warranty by replacing the backup camera" Chris S. Very difficult to see in sunlight" George N.
It's out of warranty so we are stuck" Anthony W. Needed to be relpaced" Michael M. Keeps
resetting to wrong states, etc" Music K. I stopped using the system due to inaccuracies and
now I use my phone for nav" Linda H. It takes several tries to get the correct character to
display" Chelcie W. IE Call Name, then the system says must agree to use navigator, then the
system says tell us what you want to do, then you might have to tell it call name multiple times
before it does what you want it to do" Dennis B. Also frequently did not pair before we were
moving" E D. Bluetooth for the tablet is not worth the effort; I just connect it with a 6mm cord" E
D. Doesn't work with 8 pin" Steven Y. I presently can get calls in but need to dial to place calls
them my system will work" Anonymous, CA Hyundai Elantra 1. Haven't read the manual on how
to work it but labels look pretty self-explanatory" Anonymous, CA Hyundai Elantra 1. Very
annoying" Chelcie W. Is un USble with sun roof open" Dennis B. When the brakes are applied in
those conditions there is too much noise and the performance of the brakes is degraded"
Anonymous, AR Hyundai Elantra GLS 1. The rotors and pads may not be covered" Laurin O.
Front rotors rusted and wore badly and required replacement," Margaret M. I drive extremely
slowly in snow, or on the highway, because I have no confidence the car will stop when I need it

to, without excessive force on the bra" Anonymous, ON Hyundai Elantra GT 1. The pads had
been fine when I bought the car, but because of being driving on worn-down rotors, they ended
up needing to be replaced also, upping the cost of the repair" Linda T. Dealer did put brand new
brakes on car at no charge and fun" Gary S. Looking online numerous people are having this
issue with Elantras" Mark F. Alarm or security system excluding aftermarket systems "System
would not let me jump start the car when it had a dead battery" Harry H. It was more of an
inconvenience than a problem" Gary K. Dealer blew it out with compressed air" Laurin O. This
was in a two month period from March to April " Beth L. Then the doors would unlock and lock
in rapid succession as we approached the car or tried to lock it" Anonymous, ON Hyundai
Elantra GT 1. Alignment "Vehicle continuously pulls to the left. I am constantly fighting with the
steering wheel to keep this car going straight" Norman L. We replaced the struts and added
rock salt in the trunk but it still does not do well with bumps and potholes" Harold B. Had front
left axle replaced - problem solved" Ed W. They stated the part we needed was on back order"
Ed R. There is a problem on these cars with tire wear" Thomas K. This car has a fixed,
non-adjustable rear trailing arm" David K. Repair was covered under manufacturer drive train
warranty" Cynthia H. Was covered under warranty by dealership" Steven A. Hyundai dealer
repaired under warranty after purchase" Daniel N. Air or water leaks "Water dripped near
driver's visor. Found by replacing the windshield" Sheila W. Happens often during heavy rain,
water enters car via glasses compartment in cabin ceiling, possibly from sunroof" Anonymous,
Hyundai Elantra Limited 1. No one has been able to correct it" Anonymous, Hyundai Elantra
Unsure 1. Even after taping all the seems in the door, hood and widow" Joe K. Have to almost
double volume on radio to hear it" Daniel P. Cylinder head "We noticed knock, they had a
service notice on it, and they swapped out the engine head. Paid for by warranty" Tom A. Had
the short block replaced along with a gasket kit, timing cover and all headbolts" Anonymous,
NY Hyundai Elantra Limited 1. We're dumping both cars - Kia and Hyundai and getting one
already planned that maintains value and is built well and isn't that much more exp" Sheri D.
Hyundai replaced the engine minus the head with a new one at no cost" R C. Hyundai replaced
the short block on warranty with lifetime warranty in the new engine" Anonymous, MB Hyundai
Elantra 1. Not sure of exact problems, but had something to do with pistons or rings" Charlene
D. The problem was piston slap" Lani A. We assume they knew engines were failing in these
cars but didn't want to admit it or issue broad recall" Anonymous, MN Hyundai Elantra Unsure
1. Dealer repaired at no charge" Gaius B. Have decided that Hyundai doesn't know how to paint
cars am changing cars" Donald C. I have to make an apt for chips that have rusted on my car"
Robert I. According to the Elantra lawsuit settlement, Hyundai decided to settle the class action
to avoid further litigation and the cost associated with fighting the case. The automaker says it
denies all the allegations, denies all liability and says there is nothing defective about the
vehicles. The Elantra engine lawsuit was originally dismissed, but the judge allowed the
plaintiffs to amend and refile the class action. The Hyundai Elantra class action lawsuit alleges
the piston assemblies cause knocking and ticking noises that eventually lead to engine block
damage, oil sludge and engine failure. Those ticking sounds are also known as piston slap
which occurs when there is too much of a gap between the piston and the outer cylinder. The
plaintiffs claim piston slap typically occurs when the engine is cold due to a piston head that
isn't secured in the cylinder. This allows the piston edges to collide with the cylinder wall.
According to the proposed Elantra lawsuit settlement, an eligible customer might receive an
extended powertrain warranty based on where the car was registered. The warranty extension
covers the short block assembly which includes the engine block, crankshaft, connecting rods
and pistons, but only if the damage is accompanied by a piston slap noise in the upper end of
the engine. In order to qualify for an automatic warranty extension, you must have your Elantra
registered in one of the following cold weather states:. If you reside in a state that is not a cold
weather state, you must submit a claim form to receive the warranty extension, and you must
satisfy one of the following conditions:. Exceptional neglect means a failure to change the
engine oil for at least consecutive days or 15, miles. Hyundai may ask the owner to furnish
maintenance records to demonstrate the time and mileage between oil changes. Money you
spent on certain Elantra repairs may be reimbursed in full according to the below conditions.
For cars registered in cold weather states, you must submit your claim form no later than 70
days after the final approval order provided that you submit a completed form that contains
proof of the repair expense for a qualifying repair and Hyundai does not argue there was
exceptional neglect. For cars not registered in cold weather states, you must submit your claim
form no later than 70 days after the final approval order provided that you submit a completed
form that contains proof of the repair expense for a qualifying repair and Hyundai does not
argue there was exceptional neglect. For non-cold weather states, the claim must contain
documentary proof of one of the following conditions:. Money you spent on rental cars, towing

services and other out-of-pocket expenses reasonably related to obtaining a qualifying repair
for an Elantra will also be reimbursed in full based on the following requirements:. The Hyundai
Elantra lawsuit settlement was filed in the U. Hyundai Motor America, et al. Hyundai engine
lawsuit settlement may provide extended warranties and reimbursements. If you reside in a
state that is not a cold weather state, you must submit a claim form to receive the warranty
extension, and you must satisfy one of the following conditions: After the notice date, you
register your Elantra in a cold weather state for at least six months. The Elantra was previously
registered in one of the cold weather states. You must prove substantial prior cold weather
usage for a period of at least 90 consecutive days during the months of November to March
during which the Elantra was located in a place where it was exposed to at least 50 cumulative
days of temperatures at or below 32 degrees Fahrenheit in that location during that period. You
provide a heightened proof submission with parts, photographs or other evidence that clearly
prove the engine problem is directly related to the piston scuffing-type defect alleged in the
class action. Reimbursement for Past Repairs Money you spent on certain Elantra repairs may
be reimbursed in full according to the below conditions. For non-cold weather states, the claim
must contain documentary proof of one of the following conditions: The Elantra was previously
registered in a cold weather state. The Elantra was previously subjected to substantial prior
cold weather usage for a period of at least 90 consecutive days during the months of November
t
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o March during which the car was located in a place where it was exposed to at least 50
cumulative days of temperatures at or below 32 degrees Fahrenheit in that location during that
period. Demonstrates to a degree of heightened proof parts, photographs or other evidence that
clearly substantiates the engine problem was directly related to the piston-scuffing defect
alleged in the lawsuit. Reimbursement for Rental Cars, Towing Money you spent on rental cars,
towing services and other out-of-pocket expenses reasonably related to obtaining a qualifying
repair for an Elantra will also be reimbursed in full based on the following requirements: The
claim form contains proof of repair-related expense for a qualifying expense. The claim contains
a proof of repair expense that reflects a qualifying repair performed within 30 days of the
incurred rental car or towing expense. The claim must be submitted within 70 days after the
final approval order or the date on which the expense is incurred.

